
MONMOUTH COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL 
BUSINESS OFFICIALS 

 
General Meeting 

March 15, 2018 
 

CALL TO ORDER: 

The regular meeting of the Monmouth County Association of School Business Officials was held 
on Thursday, March 15, 2018 at the Spring Lake Manor, Spring Lake, NJ. President Christopher 
Mullins called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m. 

ROLL CALL: 

Sign-in sheet. 

INTRODUCTION OF NEW BUSINESS OFFICIALS & ASSOCIATE MEMBERS 

Mr. Mullins asked the associate members to introduce themselves and to take a minute to talk 
about the services they offered. 
 
There were no new associates nominated for membership this month. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 

Mrs. Wolf, Secretary, indicated there was no correspondence. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion by C. Lowell, seconded by L. Hill to approve the minutes of the February meeting.  All 
members were in favor. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Motion by B. DeVita, seconded by R. Sanasac to accept the Treasurer’s Report for the month of 
February, 2018.  All members were in favor. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Mr. Mullins expressed his appreciation to the Associate Business Members for all that they do 
for the association and for the districts represented.   

EXECUTIVE COUNTY BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR REPORT 

Executive County Business Administrator, Mr. David Joye, was in attendance and reviewed the 
items on his agenda.  He noted that State Aid reports were released in the Homeroom as the 



meeting was starting.  The Governor’s proposed 2018 Budget included approximately $300 
million in additional state aid.  He also noted that the funding was dependent on the passing of 
the State Budget without revision.  More on that to come….. 

OLD BUSINESS 

None. 

NEW BUSINESS 

President Mullins discussed the topics for the April and May meetings as well as a new location 
for the June luncheon during the NJASBO conference.  The luncheon will be held in one of the 
downstairs meeting rooms as available spaces on the casino floor didn’t meet the needs of the 
association. 

COMMENTS FROM THE OFFICERS 

None 

ADJOURNMENT: 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:42 p.m. 

A motion was made by C. Lowell and seconded by A. Lerner. All members were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Veronica Wolf 

Veronica Wolf 
Secretary 


